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Dear Martin,





RE: PA15/03375/PREAPP – Ansells, Rosevine, Portscatho TR2 5EW





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified in the table below.





Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Sustainable Development�
GP1 (ii)


�
Does not conserve the special environment in which we live for residents or visitors.�
�
Landscape/Character�
LA1�
Does not conserve and enhance the diverse landscape and special qualities of the AONB and is sited in an elevated location on a ridgeline.


Materials, scale and design do not have appropriate regard to the character sensitivity and capacity of the protected landscape.�
�
Landscape/Character�
LA2�
Does not respond to local character nor reflect the identity of the local surroundings, and will have an adverse impact on characteristics of the local area as identified by the community.�
�
Landscape/Character�
CV1 (i) and (ii)�
(i) The proposal is not well integrated with, nor contributes to, nor enhances, the character of the hamlet having regard to the local Parish Character Assessment and adopted sections of the Carrick Design Guide.


(ii) The proposal will have an adverse impact upon the amenity of local residents and users of the adjacent public footpath. �
�
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Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Design/Character 


�
GP2 (iii) and (iv)�
Does not promote, support or develop the distinctive character of the area.


(iii) Is not integrated with existing housing in the settlement in terms of form, scale, building details, local features, materials, finishes and colour etc.


(iv) Is located on a visually exposed site.�
�
Replacement Dwelling�
HO8 (i), (ii), (iv), (v) and (vi)�
(i) It has not been demonstrated that the current building is unstable or uneconomic to repair.


(ii) It would appear that the additional volume could exceed the Permitted Development Rights and so the proposal would not be in conformity with this condition. We would appreciate clarification on this from the Planning Officer.


(iv)The design does not grow out of the defining characteristics of the Roseland nor does it enhance the character and distinctiveness of the Roseland.


(v) The proposal is not in keeping with its setting, and does not respect the character of the area in terms of bulk, scale, height and materials.


(vi) The replacement building will intrude above the skyline further than the current building when viewed from any public place.�
�



The Group would also draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes.





Should you require clarification on any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact us.








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group





 








